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      h.  On 21 January 2020, Petitioner submitted an application requesting to transfer all 36 
months of his Post-9/11 GI Bill educational benefits to his spouse,   At the time of this 
request, Petitioner had approximately two years and seven months of obligated service remaining 
on this enlistment.  See enclosure (6) and (7). 
 
 i.  On 22 June 2020, the Marine Corps denied Petitioner’s transfer of educational benefits 
(TEB) application on the basis that Petitioner “has not committed to the required additional 
service time.”  See enclosure (6). 
 
      j.  On 27 July 2021, Petitioner requested to reenlist for 48 months.  The request was approved 
on 10 February 2022 for a period of 60 months.  See enclosure (8).   
 
 k.  On 17 February 2022, Petitioner reenlisted for a period of five years.  This action adjusted 
his EOAS date to 17 February 2027.  See enclosure (9). 
 
      l.  On 24 April 2023, Petitioner was referred to the Physical Evaluation Board (PEB).  See 
enclosure (10). 
 
 m.  On 22 May 2023, the PEB found that Petitioner was unfit for continued service due to 
PTSD, and recommended that he be placed on the Temporary Disability Retired List (TDRL) 
with a 100 percent disability rating.  See enclosure (11). 
 
 n.  On 21 August 2023, Petitioner was honorably discharged and transferred to the TDRL.  
See enclosure (2).   
 
 o.  On 15 July 2023, Petitioner submitted his original request for relief to the Board.  Based 
upon this application, it appeared that he erroneously believed it was his medical retirement prior 
to completion of his most recent enlistment which rendered him ineligible for TEB.  However, 
there was no evidence in the record that Petitioner ever requested and/or was approved for TEB 
after his original request was denied.  See enclosure (12). 
 
 p.  On 30 August 2023, the Board found insufficient evidence of any error or injustice 
justifying the relief requested in Docket No. 6290-23.  In making this decision, the Board noted 
that the Marine Corps’ policies pertaining to TEB have been in effect since 2009, and that the 
eligibility criteria and instructions for TEB are clearly outlined in published messages.  
Specifically, reference (b) provided instructions for Marines after a TEB request has been 
rejected.  It specifically instructed the Marine to reapply only after contacting their unit career 
planner to determine the reason for rejection, and to “take corrective action, if desired.”  As the 
Petitioner did not follow this instruction, the Board found no error or injustice and therefore 
recommended that no corrective action be taken on his naval record in Docket No. 6290-23.  See 
enclosure (13). 
 
 q.  On 22 September 2023, the AGC (M&RA) approved the Board’s findings and 
recommendation.3  See enclosure (13). 
                       
3 The AGC (M&RA) was the approval authority for Docket No. 6290-23 because the Board’s Executive Director 
exercised her authority pursuant to reference (c) to elevate the decision for Secretarial review. Specifically, the 










